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Reminders: 

 
1. Please make sure your child has their PE kit in school each day. Our P.E days our Monday 

and Friday. 

2. Please send the reading record in daily (even when it is not book change day) so that we can 

record any reading that we do with your child. 

3. In RHE, we will be looking at Project Persevere - Through discussion, children will 

discover that perseverance is a key skill that can help us in all areas, including work. On 

Tuesday, Mr and Mrs Dubois, two fully qualified paramedics, are coming in and will do some 

basic ABC training including mouth-to-mouth on the dummy, placing someone in the 

recovery position and some basic bandaging. 
4. This term we have introduced a new maths challenge across Years 1 – 6.  The 99 Club is a 

weekly arithmetic activity where the children answer quick fire arithmetic questions in 5 

minutes. They start on the 11 club – 11 questions in 5 minutes – in Year 1 and progress 

through to 99 questions in 5 minutes by the end of Year 6. The idea is that with repeated 

practice, children will quickly and confidently tackle mental maths problems.  If children 

complete all questions accurately within the 5 minutes, they will be awarded a certificate 

and move onto the next level.  With Year 5 & 6, if the children complete all 99 questions 

within the 5 minutes, they have Bronze, Silver and Gold challenges to complete. These 

challenge the children further and contain order of operations, square numbers, 

percentages and calculating with fractions!  As a school, Year 1-Year 6 will be completing 

the 99 Club challenge every Morning at the beginning of their maths lessons. If they 

complete their allocated level, they will be awarded a certificate in Friday’s Celebration 

Assembly and will move onto the next level the following Monday.  We look forward to 

seeing how speedily the children can complete the challenges! Keep an eye out for any 

certificates coming home on a Friday! 

5. We are well underway with the practice for our school play. Some of the children will be 

bringing scripts home to have a look at, and even if they do not have a major role, then 

everyone will have plenty of involvement. We will be having a dress rehearsal on Thursday, 

and will be performing to parents at 1.30 on Friday. We look forward to seeing those of you 

who are able to attend. 

6. Thank-you to everyone who was able to attend Sports Day. The children were all suitably 

competitive and humble in equal measure. They also did themselves proud in the afternoon 

when they helped KS1. They received many positive comments. 

7. Finally, a big thank-you to the children for how they walked to church on Thursday 

afternoon and how they conducted themselves while in there; they behaved impeccably. 

Enjoy the weekend! 



 

 


